
Southwood Neighborhood Association Quarterly Board Meeting Minutes for February 2018 
 

The Quarterly Board Meeting of the Southwood Neighborhood Association was held at the Southwood 

Clubhouse on Thursday, February 8, 2018.  Ron Suing, President, called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM. 

 

In attendance were Board Members: Ron Suing, Ron Schreiner, Michael Bash, Starlet Borecky, Chris 

Luber, and Roseann Virgil.  Also present was Nila and Del Koeneke and Curtis Adkins.  Absent was 

Jeanne Sidel 

 

Ron Suing introduced Nila Koeneke, the new SNA Clubhouse Secretary since January 2018, her husband 

Del Koeneke and Curtis Adkins.   

 

Ron Suing proposed Curtis Adkins become a new SNA Board Member, and furthermore, proposed Curtis 

become the new Treasurer. The motions were seconded and passed. 

 

REPORTS: 

 

Michael Bash, Treasurer reported: 

 Dues for 2018 are coming in at a great rate 

 Michael thanked those Board members that helped stuff the 2018 annual dues into envelopes 

 

Reservation Secretary Report: 

 

Nila Koeneke reported the following: 

 

Month Residential Non-residential 

January 1 1 

February 2 0 

March 3 0 

 

New Business: 

 The Board modified the lawn care contract 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS FOR 2018: 

 Annual Spring Cleanup.  Saturday, April 21 beginning at 9:00 AM.  Help clean up the grounds 

around the clubhouse, common grounds and along the serpentine walls.  Bring your rake, shears and 

gardening gloves. 

 SNA Get Together.  Mark the date on your calendars, Wednesday, August 7.  More in the next 

newsletter. 

 SNA Annual Garage Sale.  May 17, 18 and 19. The garage sales signs will be placed at each entrance 

the Sunday before the sale 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:14 PM. 

 

The next Quarterly Association Board Meeting will be Thursday, May 10
th

, 2018 

 

Submitted by,  

Roseann Virgil, Secretary 

 


